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Young High School 
Works notification 8 March 2022 

Work is underway at Young High School to deliver a new joint use library and community facility, new 
learning spaces and general upgrades to school facilities. 

Concrete pours  

Upcoming works include pouring the concrete slabs for the new joint use library building. There will be 3 
slabs poured at intervals from early March until early June 2022 for the lower ground floor, the upper 
ground floor and level 1 of the new building.  

The first concrete pour (for the lower ground floor slab) will take place on Tuesday 15 March 2022, starting 
from 7 am, weather permitting. In the event of wet weather, works may be postponed.  

During the works, there will be an increase in truck movements to support the pouring of the slab. Trucks 
will enter and exit the site via Campbell Street. Construction traffic will be managed according to the traffic 
management plan and signs will be in place to alert road users and pedestrians to truck movements.  

There will be no access to Young High School via the Campbell Street entrance for the duration of the 
works. Students and staff are encouraged to use the entrance on Berthong Street.  

There is likely to be increased noise and dust from machinery and other activities during these works. 
Flexshield noise barrier curtains will be placed along the TAFE early childhood facility fence and around any 
noise generating works. Noise levels will be monitored throughout the work.   

Shade cloth will be used to reduce dust impacts on the school and its neighbours. Dust from construction 
works will be hosed down with water as required. Trucks entering and leaving the site will cover their loads 
and be washed down to prevent tracking dust and mud from the site. 

Due to the complex nature of the works, it is possible that work may need to continue beyond the standard 
construction hours for the project.  We will ensure that work is completed safely and efficiently, and we will 
minimise the impacts on the community at every opportunity.   

Change to construction hours until 31 March 2022 

The NSW Government has recently passed legislation, Environmental Planning and Assessment (COVID-19 
Development-Construction Work Days) Order 2022, to allow construction hours to be extended outside of 
those specified in the development consent conditions to protect the health, safety and welfare of 
construction workers and our community during the COVID-19 pandemic. 

The new construction hours are 7 am to 6 pm Monday to Friday, 8 am to 5 pm Saturday and 9 am to 5 pm 
Sunday. Work completed on a Sunday is restricted to certain activities to minimise noise and impact to the 
community. No work will occur on public holidays. 

The health, safety and well-being of students, staff, neighbours and community is our highest priority. For 
any queries relating to this work, please contact School Infrastructure NSW using the contact details below.  

Thank you for your patience and cooperation during these important works. 
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